
 
 

HAWARDEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting of the 
PLAYING FIELDS COMMITTEE 

held on 
16TH APRIL 2018 

 
 

PRESENT: Chair: Councillor Janet Axworthy  
     
Councillors: As per Council Meeting 
 
Officers: Mrs S G Jones, Clerk & Financial Officer 
   
558/17 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  
 
As per Council. 

 
559/17 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 
 
No declarations of interest were made by Members pertaining to this committee. 
 
560/17 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING: 
 
IT WAS RESOLVED:  that the minutes of the previous meeting of the Committee held on 
12th March 2018 be received as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 
 
561/17 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES: 
 
There were no matters arising. 
 
562/17  SECTION 106 MONIES: ASTON MEAD 
 
The Clerk had sought three quotes for the replacement fencing at Aston Bowling Club and, 
following a request from local Members, for the Community Centre.  A discussion ensued 
about the boundary responsibilities and Section 106 monies being used for this purpose. 
 
IT WAS RESOLVED: (i) to accept the quote received from Jones Brothers Ltd for the fence 
surrounding the Bowling Club and (ii) that the Clerk clarify the legal position about the 
lease conditions and the use of section 106 money prior to awarding the contract. 
              
563/17 CLERKS REPORT: 
 
Nothing to report. 
 
 
 
 
      160 Chair’s Signature: _______________ 
 
      
 



564/17 MEMBERS’ INFORMATION ITEMS: 
 
Councillor Clive Carver said that it was totally outrageous that the Council had been asked 
for permission to erect outdoor seating as a result of changes implemented by the Football 
Association for Wales.   The Chair of the Committee asked that this item be included on the 
agenda for the June meeting for reconsideration but the Clerk clarified that the Council 
could not rescind its decision for a period of six months as per the Council’s own standing 
orders.  The Clerk reiterated that the Council had only approved the scheme in principle, as 
the project would be subject to all necessary consultations and consents etc. 
 
Councillor Joyce Angell asked if the “No Ball Games” sign could be removed from the 
pavilion building along with some graffiti that had recently appeared.  Councillor Angell 
also requested that dog fouling signs be erected as some dog owners had not been picking 
up dog waste around the Gladstone Playing Fields. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
      
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
      161 Chair’s Signature: _______________ 


